
Strict Quarantine is Now Being Enforced 

 
Situation Much improved. No New Cases of Small Pox Reported in 

or Near Fort Towson. 
Fort Towson Enterprise – February 7, 1913 – transcribed by Ron Henson 

 

     Law abiding citizens – people who have the interest of the town and 
county, even their own families at heart, cannot blame the officers for the 

rigid quarantine now being enforced. 

     There is but one way to stamp out this dreaded small pox, and that is to 
all work together and put it down. To be quarantined or held in a detention 

camp is terrible, but this only lasts a few days and is much better than to 
expose your family and friends, causing them to suffer untold agonies and 

perhaps death. 
     The person who wants to do the right thing we believe would have no 

objection to being quarantined or detained. We are all human – life is just as 
sweet to one as another, so let’s all put our shoulder to the wheel and push 

together, we can conquer if we will. 
All of those thought to have been exposed last week and quarantined were 

turned loose after being vaccinated. 
     Up to this morning no new cases of small pox in or near Fort Towson 

have been reported, which makes our people feel that the greatest danger 
has passed. The only thing to do now is to continue holding our own or doing 

a little better. 

 


